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Our Church Matters 
Our Mission: Growing Together in Christ 

Through Worship, Fellowship, Witness and Service 
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 2017 RUMC MAN OF THE YEAR  
Our 2017 “Man of the Year” is a born and bred Marylander. He 
would tell you he grew up during a wonderful time for kids. He 
and his brother would roam the neighborhood to play with all 
their friends. He was very adventurous and his curiosity some-
times got him into trouble. How many 5 year olds do you know 
who had the police called to get them down from the top of a 
neighbor’s camper? 
 
After graduation from Franklin, he joined the Air Force, initially 
traveling to Texas. After that he was stationed in England for 2 
years. He had many adventures there. He did rock climbing and 
arm wrestled. He also continued writing music and poetry. He 
had begun taking piano and guitar lessons during high school 
but his love of music blossomed in England. He had asked his future wife to marry him by now and 
they decided it would happen after he was discharged, in about a year. After several months, he de-
cided to ask his fiancé to come to England instead. Since she had two children, she could stay about 
two weeks and this way they could have a honeymoon. They were married near Alconbury. There was 
a lovely couple who had a beautiful home very close to the base and they rented rooms in such cases. 
It was a lovely English home with a wonderful garden, perfect place for a honeymoon. 
 
It was at this home they met the couple’s grown children and actually spent one evening in their       
recording studio singing. His wife headed back to Maryland and he spent more time with the guys in 
the recording studio. One of his biggest thrills was getting to play with Metallica while he was there. 
 
About seven months after they were married, he came back to begin life as a married man. He settled 
in and got a job in the mail room where his wife worked and quickly moved up and then went to a new 
company. He worked in reorg and needed a report to show him certain information. IT was dragging 
their feet so he created the report himself. Once Technology got wind of what he had done, they 
asked him to join the team and that is where he is today. 
 
He got involved in the Community Association where he served as president. He was voted “Citizen of 
the Year” for all of his hard work. He started a Boxing club through the rec council to try and get kids 
away from gangs.  He always loved boxing and competed several times, winning first place.  His hero 
has always been Mohammed Ali.  He has run several marathons and his dad would help him train, 
well he would start running from Reisterstown and Dad would pick him up near Hampstead, further 
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Sunday, August 20th will be  
Gift Card Sunday!  

Please bring your orders to Lois & 
 Tammy by the Fellowship Hall between ser-

vices!  Think ahead:  
TRAVEL: gas cards like Shell, WaWa, Sheetz;  
FOOD: Weis, Giant, Safeway, Food  Lion;  
BACK TO SCHOOL: Target, Walmart, Bed, Bath & Beyond  
HEALTH ITEMS: CVS, Rite Aid;   
FAST FOOD: Burger King, Wendy's, Arby's, Panera Bread;   
CLOTHING: Kohl's, Boscov's, Sears, Belk, Marshalls, Old Navy;  
DINE OUT: Ruth Chris, Red Lobster, Cracker Barrel, Texas 
Roadhouse,  Applebee's.   
Please think about buying a few gift cards and remember a 
percentage of every card goes to missions!!   
Make your checks payable to RUMW.  
Questions, call Tammy 410-239-8394. 

VIM HELP NEEDED! 
The RUMC VIM Team will be heading to South Carolina on Sunday, September 24, 2017, to 
spend a week helping survivors of Hurricane Matthew and the flooding rains that followed. 
We are looking for willing helpers to join us in this ministry of repairing and       painting and 
providing any support needed. NO experience or skills needed – only a desire to serve and 
help others. 

If you have any questions or are interested, please call Kim Riesenfeld (410-302-4261) or Brian Holsonbake 
(443-829-5294) or contact the church office and someone will call you. 

The Community Lunch  
Our next lunch will be  

August 5th .   
We serve from 11:30 to 1:00.   

All are welcome.   
If you would like to help with  

preparation or serving,  
please contact Lani Hoffmann at 410-526-6967. 

 

as training went on. Then off they went to the Famous for hotdogs. 
 
His love of music and his talents have been heard in Lighthouse, Northside Chapel Praise Band, 
Washed Anew and most recently, The Inflows. He has done solo work with the Chancel Choir. At 
one time so very shy, his music stand covered his face, he has become an amazing champion for 
Christ though music. From RUMC, to nursing homes and the rescue mission, he has unselfishly    
given of himself for over 25 years. 
 
He fell in love with the mountains while visiting his grandparents in Montana. Now he has a home 
in Oakland, MD right in the middle of the woods. He also loves the Outer Banks with his grandchil-
dren. 
 
His wife describes him as an amazing husband, partner and best friend. He has been a devoted step 
dad and an incredible grandfather. He lives his life always being kind and caring for anyone in need. 
He is indeed her gift from God! 
 
By now I am sure you know the name of our man of the year is Phil Gobrecht. 
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Food Pantry Corner 

FOOD PANTRY CORNER:   

Summer 2017  

Food Alert (needed on the pantry shelves):  Spaghetti Sauce & Cereal 
Volunteer Alert: Service Learning Hours welcome!  Contact: Ann Fagan @ 
1-717-503-9215 or harrisburgfagans@yahoo.com 
Clothing: Summer weather only HIGH ALERT: Plastic Bags & Egg Cartons 
Side Shelf Items Alert:  

Thank you for providing nutritional items, support, & volunteer hours to your community in need! 
Kris Brown, RUMC Food Pantry Director 

443-518-0482  or krisbrown69@yahoo.com 

Cooking Oil 
Pop Tarts 
Crackers 

Shampoo 
Laundry Detergent 
Liquid Dish Soap 

Sandwich & Quart size  
 Ziplock Bags 
Paper Towels 

 Pack a Backpack for  
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  

 
Backpack    Crayons 
Washable markers    Colored pencils 
Scissors     Pencils #2 
Pencil box    Yellow highlighter 
Pocket folder x 3   Glue sticks  
Eraser caps/large eraser  Composition Notebooks x 3  

  Pack of loose-leaf paper (wide ruled) 
 

Pack a Backpack for  
MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL  
Backpack     3” binder 
Zipper pencil pouch to fit binder  Set of Dividers 
2-3 packs of loose-leaf paper  Black or blue pens 
Pencils #2     Highlighters 
Colored pencils    Ruler 
Reinforcements    Index cards 
Pocket folders x 2    Scissors 
    Composition Notebooks x 2 

Place backpacks &/or individual items in Fellowship Bin or  
Narthex basket by welcome center. 

Thank you in advance for assisting the Food Pantry children  
begin their school year prepared! 

Any questions, please contact Kris Brown @ krisbrown69@yahoo.com / 443-518-0482 

mailto:harrisburgfagans@yahoo.com
mailto:krisbrown69@yahoo.com
mailto:krisbrown69@yahoo.com
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AT REISTERSTOWN UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 

WORSHIP | RALLY DAY CARNIVAL 

GAMES | LUNCH 

MOONBOUNCE 

ACTIVITIES | MUSIC | VOLUNTEER FEST 

MEET SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS 

SEPTEMBER  

10TH 

COME AND HAVE 

FUN WITH US! 

| 246 MAIN ST. REISTERSTOWN, MD 21136 | STARTS  WITH ONE SERVICE AT 10:00 AM | 
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From the Library 

The Glyndon Area Players (GAP) is a theater
-in-residence at Sacred Heart Parish in 
Glyndon, Maryland. Founded in 1998, GAP 
was established as a creative outlet to show-
case the talent of the Glyndon, Reisterstown 
and the surrounding Maryland communi-
ties.   

Since its humble beginning, GAP, The Thea-
ter Company Built on a Dream, has grown 
to be one of the premier   theater companies 
in the Baltimore    region. Each year, thou-
sands come to see the lively, professional 
shows that are its hallmark. With incredible 
casts ranging in number from thirty to 
eighty and in age from eight to eighty, ex-
pansive and authentic sets, professional 
sound and lighting; GAP brings family fa-
vorites, as well as cutting-edge shows to life 
each August, making GAP a truly unique 
and affordable theatrical experience. 

 None of this would be possible without    
continued support of our local community.  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Book Club will meet next on Wednesday, August 16 at 

7:00 in our library.  We will discuss The Prayer Box by Li-
sa Wingate.  A 91-year old woman's life has been record-
ed on bits of paper and stored in prayer boxes, one for 
each year from youth to her last days. A young tenant 
finds the boxes after her landlady passes. 
 

A million thanks to Brenda (and Al) Soskin for hosting our July book 
club. Lights in the yard, festive tableware, and a delicious fajita picnic 
were enjoyed by all. We even found time to discuss our book. 

Library Log 
1.  We are happy to announce the completion of a new library entrance 
door. Not only will this pay tribute to the Turnbaughs, but will be a new 
way to welcome everyone inside. The carpenter has a very busy sum-
mer and will let us know soon when he can do the installation. 
 
2.  Please come in to browse for your summer reading.  Even though 
the local high schools did not assign a required book, we encourage 

our teens to challenge yourselves by choosing something from our library which you have 
never read.  We'll be happy to assist you. 
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KITCHEN NEWS 

Do you Like to Cook? Looking for an evening out with dinner? 
 
We are currently looking to replace some of our Kiwanis cooking teams. 
 
Our church has had an on-going relationship for over 50 years with the Kiwanis Club. 

Twice a month on Tuesdays, they hold their meetings at our church and we cook dinner for them. 

The Kiwanis Club pays for these dinners and all of that money is used for missions. 

The money supports the Crisis Center, the Food Pantry, a sponsored child, youth scholarships and more. 

After many, many years of devoted service, several of our teams feel it is time to step down. 

We are looking for new kitchen leadership. 

What is involved?   

We have a rotating schedule, so you would only be on duty once every other month. 

We cook and serve dinner for approximately 18 people. 

If you are interested in this wonderful outreach,  

    please contact Lani Hoffmann at 410-526-6967 

Kitchen Certification Classes 2017 
 
Remember – if you use the church kitchen,  there must always be a kitchen certified person on duty. 
In addition,  if you work a paid church event, such as a wedding, you can earn some extra spending 
money. 
Classes are free -but you must register in advance. Registration forms can be found in the wall holder in 
the narthex or on the UMW bulletin board 
 
Questions- call Lani Hoffmann 410-526-6967 Below are classes for the rest of 2017 

Wednesday, September 13, 2017  
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Randallstown Community Center 
3505 Resource Drive 

Randallstown, Maryland 21133 
 

Wednesday, October 11, 2017 
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Center for Maryland Agriculture 
and Farm Park 

1114 Shawan Road 
Cockeysville, Maryland 21030 

 
Thursday, November 9, 2017  

8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Maryland State Fairgrounds 

Administration Building,  
Vista Room 

2200 York Road 
Timonium, Maryland 21093 

Thursday, December 7, 2017  
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Sollers Point  
Multi–Purpose Center 
323 Sollers Point Road 

Dundalk, Maryland 21222 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recertification Training Dates 
Wednesday, September 20, 2017 

9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Randallstown Community Center 

3505 Resource Center 
Randallstown, Maryland 21133 

 
Wednesday, October 18, 2017  

9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Long Green Volunteer  

Fire Company 
4506 Long Green Road 

Glen Arm, Maryland 21057 
 

Friday, December 1, 2017  
9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

Sollers Point  
Multi–Purpose Center 
323 Sollers Point Road 

Dundalk, Maryland 21222 
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Annual Children’s Consignment Sale – AUGUST 26th  
Want to help raise funds for youth scholarships, youth work campership,  

local and worldwide missions? 
Volunteer for the Children’s Consignment Sale this August.  

This year’s sale is on Saturday, August 26th. 
We need volunteers to help  

Wednesday, August 23rd   in the evening to set up 
 Friday, August 25th  in the afternoon and evening to sort sale items  
 Saturday, August 26th  we need room assistants, sorters, interpreters and 
cleanup crew 
 
Your support of this event not only raises funds for God’s work but also provides com-
munity families with the chance to clothe their kids, provide them with books to read or 
toys to play with for a fraction of the cost of these items found in department stores. 
 
Volunteer Sign Up Sheets located at the RUMC Welcome Center.  Contact Bon-
nie Lieberman at bnblieb@comcast.net or 410-313-9496. Thanks in advance for 
your support!  

The Underground Girls of Kabul 
This is another fascinating book on this year’s UMW Reading List 
 
This book tells the story of the “fake” boys in Afghanistan. A family’s social and economic stand-
ing depends on having boys in the family. Families who only have girls can suffer  
severely; being ostracized and losing economic opportunities. Many of these families hide their 
baby girls as boys. These “boys” wear their hair short and dress as boys. They even take on new 
names. As a boy, these girls have an unheard of freedom. They can chaperone their sisters and 
mothers around town. They can work jobs to help the family out economically. They can partici-
pate in male conversations and activities such as sports. Once these “boys” enter   puberty,  they miraculously 
become girls and a party is held to celebrate. However, this means they also have to go back to the limited and 
restricted life of a female. This book is definitely worth the read; especially as a fellow woman. 

UMW Reading List: 
If you have been reading books from our UMW Reading list this year,  please send your list to Brenda 
Soskin or Lani Hoffmann No later than August 15.   We need to record this information in our September 
1st annual report.  Thank you 

mailto:bnblieb@comcast.net
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Men, our annual Fall Retreat is scheduled for  
October 6-8, 2017  

at Camp Harmison  
in Berkeley Springs, WV.   

We invite you to save the date on your calendar now and 
plan to join us for a great weekend of fellowship and 
brotherhood in Jesus' name.   
We hope to see you. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
RUMC Men's Fellowship Leadership Team 

Reaching           Learning           Celebrating           Serving 

MEN’S Small Group Study  
Wednesday Night!  

June 21 we started a new 8-week summer book study 
called Christian: It's Not What You Think  
by Andy Stanley. In the book, the author examines the 
characteristics Jesus used to define those who follow 
him and the implications they have for believers today.  
It promises to be an interesting read and the basis for 
some great discussions.   
 
Please consider joining us for this Bible study.  All men 
are welcome; no prior knowledge is required.  We all 
come humbly seeking a better understanding of God's 
Word.  Come as you are...whenever you can.  
We invite you to join us!  
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Brightwood 

 Peggy Eline 

Carroll Lutheran Village    

 Dot Bond 

 Frances Koenig 

 Louise Meyers 

 Elsie Smith 

 Nancy Welsh 

  

Golden Crest 

 Betty Flohr 

Hampstead Village 

 Wilma Cook 

Lorien Center  

 Viola Evans 

 Dotty Harry 

Mercy Ridge  

 LaRue Allewalt 

Morning Breeze 

 Betty Leppo 

Salony House  

 Edythe Hastings 

Springwell Sr Living Community  

 Frank Simmonds 

Tremont Place   

 Doris Matthews 

Shirley Krause      Bill & Colleen Eysaman       Doris Martin Mary Jane Reed      

Deby Brooking, please continue to pray for complete recovery from back surgery (6/18) 
Rachel Brown, prayers for the children of COZV (Children of Zion Village) in Namibia (6/18) 
Gerald and Kathy Correll, continue prayers for healing (6/18) 

Vivian Crouse, Pastor Vivian’s mother, prayers for healing and returned strength (6/25) 

Cindy Dill, prayers for parents (6/18) 
Vilma Dubbs and her mother Anna, prayers for safe travels while on missions trip to Guatemala, and  then
 traveling to El Salvador to visit  family (6/11) 
Ann Harden, PRAISE REPORT—Ann is home! Continue to pray for strength and continued healing (6/18) 
Edythe Hastings,  prayers for healing, breast cancer (6/18) 
Mary Lewis, prayers for healing from back and leg pain (6/11) 
Thelma Mack,  prayers for healing of right humerus (6/11) 
Reed family,  continued healing prayers (6/4) 
Jordon Reed-Estes, prayers for strength and guidance as she prepares for college (6/4) 
Kathy Reedy, Please continue prayers for a job, patience, protection & guidance to keep my faith  strong for 
 Richard(6/11) 

Dennis Smith, prayers for healing and quick recovery from back surgery on June 12 (6/11) 

Joshua Coleman, Rosemary Dragunas’ nephew—United States Air force,  deployed to Qatar, Southwest Asia 

Ryan Delano, Kim (Wright) Delano’s husband, Judy & Brian Wright’s son-in-law, serving in the Army, stationed in  

 Germany 

Lindley Garcia, Carol Judkins’ friend — USMC not currently deployed 

Elizabeth Haines Greenway, Marion Yohn’s granddaughter, serving in the Army in Texas  

Steven Lee, Carol & Danny Lee’s son —Command Senior Chief Steven Lee has served in the  U.S. Navy 23 years,           cur-

rently stationed in Virginia Beach, Virginia 

Fred Linborn, Friend of the Tamnbaoan’s, serving  in the Army 

Vance Listwan, Son of Rachel & Mark Utterback, serving in the Air Force, stationed in Ger-

many 

Dennis Mack, Thelma Mack’s nephew— serving in the Army 

Allen Messenger, Ruth Whitlock’s grandson, home, serving in Alexandria, VA, at Fort Belvoir 

Isaac Shroll, Tracy Tambaoan’s cousin, serving in the army 
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From Steve Ames, prayers for Muffy, a young 
teen, on the streets (6/18) 

Jacob Barford, High School student, diagnosed 
with Evans Syndrome, out of remission, prayers 
for healing (6/25) 

Alex Caltrider, Tom and Alice Caltrider’s          
grandson, prayers for healing; final oral surgery, 
June 21 (6/18) 

Diane Darwin, Lorraine Marroulis’s mother,        
recently diagnosed with pancreatic cancer, pray-
ers for healing (6/11) 

Family of Victor Guidetti, died in a motorcycle 
accident and his mother is in hospice (6/25) 

Michael Heinrich, Kathleen Goebel’s nephew, 
prayers for healing, spinal injury (6/25) 

Gene Humphrey, John Humphrey’s brother, in an 
Alzheimer’s facility, prayers for peace (6/18) 

Esperance Kayombo, Cathy Kayombo’ s sister, in 
NYC, prayers for healing (6/18) 

Dennis Kelly, Beth Waters’ uncle, home from the 
hospital, continue prayers for healing(5/28) 

Dale Moore, Brenda Soskin’s niece's FIL,  
 has  an inoperable tumor in his lung, prayers  for 

healing (6/18) 
Anna Stiars,  Connie Stiars’ mother (7/2) 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Ongoing Prayers for Healing  

from Cancer 
 

Beth Bolin 
Marilyn Brathwaite 
Colleen Bratichak  

Mary Brauniger 
Harvey Braxton 
Dona Christian 

Mary Hanlon 
Jim Harbour 

Mike Hockstad 
Eddie Jones 
Gino Manna 

Mary Jo McCabe 
Tina Meeks 
Gail Miller 

Becky Morrone 
Mike Murrary 

Christy Newcomer’s Uncle 
Aaliyah Parker 

Aileen Rund 
Donna Soskiin 

Sean Staley  
Melanie Stierhoff 
Jenna Thornton 
Patty G. Walsh 
Dave Weinstein 

Lynn Whitter 
Cindy 
Deb 
Jim 
Ken 

 

Prayer List— Please Pray for RUMC Family, Friends, & Neighbors 

Please note that names will be updated after 30 days (date in parenthesis is the first date in bulletin). To be kept on the prayer 

list longer,  

please contact the church office.  

Those battling cancer will be kept on the prayer list—names only. 

Please inform the office of any changes or updates. 
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CELEBRATING ALL OF OUR  
Under 25 AND Over 70 MEMBERS   

August Birthdays 

 
 

Don’t forget to “Like” us on Facebook  

and rate the page as well. 

We can be found at:  Reisterstown UM Church 

And don’t forget to share our page! 

8/3 
Ilsa Brown 

5 Rider Mill Court 
Owings Mills, MD  21117 

 
8/3 

Matthew Brown 
5 Rider Mill Court 

Owings Mills, MD  21117 
 

8/3 
Pete Caltrider Sr. 

35 South Lake Way 
Reisterstown, MD  21136 

 
8/4 

Sarah H. Smith 
8 Waugh Avenue 

Glyndon, MD 21071 
 

8/4 
Lois Woodworth 

501 Cockeysmill Road 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
8/8 

Jessie C. Smith 
10911 Rice Field Place 

Fairfax Station, VA  22039 
 

8/10 
Alice Caltrider 

34 South Lake Way 
Reisterstown, MD  21136 

 
 

8/12 
Mary Weber 

3305 Toggenburg Drive 
Finksburg, MD 21048 

 
8/15 

Daniel Harmon 
13 Austin Road 

Reisterstown, MD  21136 
 

8/15 
David Kehne 

4637 Water Tank Rd. 
Manchester, MD  21102 

 
8/15 

Benjamin Morrison 
24 Walgrove Road 

Reisterstown, MD  21136 
 

8/16 
Norman Yuille 

21 Jacob Lee Court 
Reisterstown, MD  21136 

 
8/18 

Mary Lewis 
4404 Silverbrook Lane, E102 

Owings Mills, MD  21117 
 

8/19 
Alyssa Wright 

3 Old Spring Court 
Cockeysville, MD  21030 

 
 

8/22 
Richard Bagwell 
312 Leyton Road 

Reisterstown, MD  21136 
 

8/25 
William Stewart 

4514 North Woods Trail 
Hampstead, MD 21074 

 
8/26 

Edith Oursler 
16039 Trenton Road 
Upperco, MD  21155 

 
8/28 

Jordan Price 
2208 Cedar Hill Drive 
Finksburg, MD  21048 

 
8/31 

William Fisher 
2920 Constellation Way 
Finksburg, MD  21048 

 
8/31 

Ashley Ritter 
217 Conewood Avenue 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 
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Join Reisterstown’s National Night Out 

Tuesday August 1, 2017 

Chartley Park Shopping Center 

 

Chartley Homeowners, 

Country Club Estates Community and the 

Reisterstown Improvement Association  

will host Reisterstown’s National Night Out on 

Tuesday, August 1st in the  

Chartley Park Shopping Center  

from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm.  

 

 

The public is invited to celebrate a free evening of informative displays, games,  

refreshments and family fun. 

 

National Night Out, often called “America’s Night Out Against Crime”, was designed to height-

en crime and drug prevention awareness; generate support for, and participation in, local an-

ticrime programs; and strengthen police-community partnerships.  

 

Reisterstown’s event does that and highlights safety, emergency preparedness, health,     envi-

ronmental and community activities. More than forty groups will display and handout infor-

mation on their programs. Notable displays will be BGE High Voltage Safety, “Hands Only CPR”, 

Baltimore County Police Command Center, Ionic Lodge’s  Child Identification, self defense by 

American Kenpo, Smoke & Carbon Monoxide Alarms by RVFC and Chartley Homeowners, Life-

Bridge Health and Baltimore County Department of Health. 

 

Free chicken nuggets from Chick-Fil-A for the first 300 attendees, canned soft drinks, water, 

snow balls and cotton candy for attendees. Target will raffle free two youth bicycles with hel-

mets and there will be free gift card raffles.  There will be activities and games for all   ages 

from story time, crafts and a moon bounce to football and bean bag throwing games and golf 

putting for teens and adults. Children will delight in having their faces painted and seeing the 

“Cow from Chick-Fil-A” and “McGruff, the crime fighting dog”. 

 

For additional information contact ernie@reisterstown.com 

mailto:ernie@reisterstown.com
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Greetings: 
 
Community Crisis Center, Inc., in our 35th year, continues to provide support to those residing in 
Reisterstown, Owings Mills, and Glyndon that face barriers to independent living. Through the    
provision of food, hygiene supplies, utility and eviction grants, referrals, school supplies, holiday 
help, job counseling and resume support, and decision making and budgeting classes, we strive to 
empower people in our community. In spite of the tireless effort of over 50 volunteers the CCC, Inc. 
will not be able to continue to provide this level of service with an annual budget of under $50,000. 
On August 25th, we will be hosting our major fundraising event for the year, The Third Annual CCC, 
Inc. Golf Classic. Last year the event raised over $6,000 through great support from the       
community. Please take a look at the information enclosed about this event. 

Continued on page 15 
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2016 Facts about the Community Crisis Center, Inc. 

 
 

People Serviced                     
- Over 1000 (1028) repeat clients             

 - 345 Singles                          
 - 683 Families  
 

 Food/Hygiene handed out 

 - Over 2000 (2171) Bags of food  
 - Over 2000 (2300) hygiene supplies 
 

Overall Services the CCC provides (1599 total 
services including) 

- emergency food                      
- clothing                         
- debt /overspending support class             
- holiday gifts /toys                     
- job finding assistance                     
- hygiene supplies 

- utility assistance grant 
- school supplies 
- gift card donation 
- information and referral 
 
Holiday 

 Over 100 (119) families assisted with holiday  
        gifts and toys  
  

School 
 Over 100 children provided with school                  
       supplies  

We need your help to make this event successful. Unlike many nonprofits, we cannot secure fiscal 
support from our clients or their family members.  
We’re reaching out to you this year in an effort to improve upon last year’s results. We need your 
support to be able to continue to offer the wide array of services we provide. Please consider partic-
ipating in our signature event or becoming a partner through sponsorship. For more information 
about the CCC, Inc. Golf Classic and sponsorship levels please refer to the attachments.  
Thank you for your ongoing support! 
 
Sincerely,  
Eileen Compton-Little & Jason Kenlaw 
Executive Director & Board President 
 
 Community Crisis Center Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 

- Clients may receive provisions from the food pantry every 30 days for federal food and every 60 
days from the Maryland Food Bank 

- 88% of our clients require food & hygiene products 

- 70% of our clients benefit from our clothing closet (for infants, children, women and men) 
 

You can visit our web site www.communitycrisiscenterinc.org or access the web page through our 
FACEBOOK page: https://www.facebook.com/events/1059602604174314/   

http://www.communitycrisiscenterinc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1059602604174314/
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AUGUST 
5 11:30 am Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 
8 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
12 6:00 pm  Coffee House Fellowship Hall 
16 7:00 pm  Book Club Library 
20 Deadline for Gift & Shopping Card Orders, 
  Newsletter articles due to the office 
22 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
23-25     Consignment Sale Set up  
     Fellowship Hall and all Sunday School Classrooms 
26 7:00am-4pm  Consignment Sale  
   Fellowship Hall etc. 
31  5:00 pm  UMW KITCHEN CLEANUP KITCHEN 
 
SEPTEMBER 
2 11:30am  Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 
9 6:00 pm  Coffee House Fellowship Hall 
9 & 10  Reisterstown Festival 
10 10:00 am RALLY SUNDAY—ONE SERVICE 
12 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
28 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
 
OCTOBER 
7 11:30 am Community Kitchen Fellowship Hall 
9 TURNBAUGH TRUST GRANT PROPOSALS DUE 
10 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hal 
14 6:00 pm  Coffee House Fellowship Hall 
16 6:30 pm  Turnbaugh Trust Team mtg. Library 
21 7am-1:30pm  BLOOD DRIVE Fellowship Hall 
24 8am-4pm Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
29 9:30 am  JOY Cookie Walk Fellowship Hall 

Three Month Calendar 
Mondays 
10 am to 12 pm — AA, 308 
1:30-3 pm—Infants & Toddlers , 308 
7 to 8:30 pm— AA, 308  
8 to 9:30—Nueva Jerusalem, NSC, Band practice 
Tuesdays 
7:00 am—4:00 pm—Mission of Mercy (2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays—unless otherwise noted on schedule) 
10:30 am – Staff Meeting  
6:30 to 8 pm—Washed Anew Rehearsal  
7:00 pm—Sisterhood, 308 
Wednesdays 
10 am to noon – Library Committee  
8:30 am –3:00 pm—Infants & Toddlers, 308 
6 to 8 pm – Food Pantry Open  
6:30 pm — NA, Fellowship Hall 
7:00 pm— Praise Band  
7:00 pm—Men’s Fellowship, 308 
Thursdays 
8:30 am—1:30 pm – Infants & Toddlers, 308 
10 am—noon—His Hands & Feet Shower Ministry 
7 to 9 pm—Adult Choir, choir room  
7 to 8 pm—NA, 308 
7:30 to 9 pm – Nueva Jerusalem, NSC  
Fridays 
8:30 am—1:30 pm – Infants & Toddlers, 308 
7 to 9 pm—NA, 308 
Saturday s 
9 to Noon—Food Pantry Open  
9 am to 3 pm—Maryland Sings Rehearsals 
9:30 to 11:30 am—AA , 308 
Sundays 
2 to 6 pm—Nueva Jerusalem, NSC 
Most Sundays  
11:30 to 12:30 – Joyful Noise Handbell Rehearsal  
Every Sunday  
6 to 8 pm—Youth Group (End of August through May) 
First Sunday of the Month— Nueva Jerusalem,  
Fasting and Prayer service, NSC (6 am—1 pm) 
Last Friday of the Month—Nueva Jerusalem, Prayer  
 Service, NSC (8pm-12 midnight) 
Church Committee Meeting Dates 
1st Monday—Worship Design Team (7 pm)  
1st Tuesday—Worship (6:30 pm)  
1st Saturday—Community Kitchen (11:30 am-1:00 pm) 
1st Thursday—UMW (7 pm)  
2nd & 4th Mondays—History & Records (9:30 am)  
2nd Tuesday—even months— Finance (6:30)  
2nd Tuesday—odd months— Trustees (6:30)  
2nd Wednesday—Outreach through Hospitality (5 pm)  
3rd Sunday—Newsletter Dead-line and  
 Gift Card orders  
3rd Sunday— Blood Pressure Screening (9am—1pm) 
3rd Tuesday—SPRC (7 pm)  
3rd Tuesday—RUMC Crafting Guild (7 pm) 
  (September through May)  
3rd Wednesday – Missions (7 pm), Church Office 
4th Monday—JOY Circle (7:00 pm) 
4th Tuesday – Church Council (6:30 pm) 
4th Thursday—His Hands & Feet (7 pm) 
2nd & 4th Fridays—Prayer Shawl (10 am) 
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Reisterstown United Methodist Church  

246 Main Street  

Reisterstown, MD 21136  
Phone: 410-833-5440  

Fax: 410-526-6838  

Pastor Vivian C. McCarthy  

E-mail: Pastorvivianmc@gmail.com  

Office Email: RUMCOffice1777@gmail.com  

WEBSITE: www.rumcweb.org  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/ReisterstownUnitedMethodistChurch  
 

WORSHIP TIMES  
8:30 am Praise Service  
9:30 am Grow Hour (Sunday School)  
10:30 am Spirited Traditional Service  
Certified Childcare available during all times  

 for infants through toddlers.  

Sidewalk Prophets in concert  
August 26th  

to benefit Every Child is Worthy Ministries (ECW),  
helping disabled orphans around the world through outreach, 
restoration, and the message of Jesus Christ. 
 

ECW is partnering with Church of the Open Door in York, PA to 
present Dove Award winning artist,  

Sidewalk Prophets and YouTube sensation Christopher Duffley 
for an evening of story-telling, music, and fun! 

On behalf of Every Child is Worthy (ECW) Ministries, we would like to invite you to join us in an opportunity to 
engage with the special needs community. ECW is a non-profit organization that is dedicated to making a lasting 
impact on the uniquely-abled community by providing financial solutions, resources,   and training to empower 
the local church, non-government organizations, and institutions working with families of the special needs com-
munity. ECW strives to ensure no family is marginalized, but is instead equipped with the resources they need to 
stay connected within their local community. We hope to   maximize the opportunities to hear the Gospel and 
experience the amazing love of Jesus with partnerships in Ukraine, Zambia, and north Africa. This event was cre-
ated not only to bring awareness to ECW, but also to highlight what God can do in the life of a special needs 
child. 
Event details: 

  Saturday, August 26, 2017, 7:00pm -10:00pm 

  West York Middle School Auditorium  

  Tickets are $25 and are available through www.ecwministries.org  
Doors open at 6:00pm; be sure to get there early to hear Simple Tenants. 
Please contact us at vblackson@ecwministries.org or (410) 978-6330 with any questions. 
Sincerely, 
The ECW Team 

http://www.ecwministries.org
mailto:vblackson@ecwministries.org

